
Department of Planning and Budget 
2019 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   SB1102-S1 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Peake 

 

3.  Committee: Privileges and Elections 

 

4. Title: Congressional and legislative district boundaries; alignment with boundaries of 

counties and cities. 

 

5. Summary:   Provides that, for purposes of congressional, senate, and House of Delegates 

districts, if a boundary of such a district virtually coincides with the boundary between two or 

more localities, the boundary of the congressional district shall conform to the boundary 

between the localities that has been (i) agreed upon by those localities, (ii) adopted in 

ordinances by those localities, and (iii) reported by those localities to the United States 

Bureau of the Census. The bill requires the State Board of Elections to review any change of 

boundary to determine whether there is evidence that the change was made with fraudulent 

intent, and if it appears there was fraudulent intent, the Board refers the matter to a circuit 

court to approve or deny the change. If two or more localities sharing a boundary cannot 

agree on the true boundary line between them, the boundary shall be that which was in 

existence on April 1, 2011, and was reported by the United States Bureau of the Census in 

the 2010 Census reports provided pursuant to United States Public Law 94-171. The bill 

provides a process by which a voter who believes he has been incorrectly assigned to an 

election district or precinct may request and have his assignment reviewed by the general 

registrar and, if necessary, the governing body of the county or city. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  See Item 8. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  As stand-alone legislation, the Department of Elections considers 

implementation of this bill as “routine,” and does not require additional funding. However, 

the agency will review all electoral legislation likely to be enacted prior to the passage by 

each house. If the aggregate number of “routine” bills likely to pass either house is unusually 

large, it is possible the agency will require additional resources. If so, the Department of 

Elections will identify the costs at that time. 

 

 The proposed legislation is not expected to have a fiscal impact on the Division of 

Legislative Services. 

 



9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Virginia Department of Elections, 

Division of Legislative Services, Secretary of the Commonwealth, Commission on Local 

Government, and localities. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 


